Summary Pasco Cogen Event on January 16, 2008
According to FPSC Rule 25-17.086, “Periods During Which Purchases are Not Required”, Progress Energy Florida (PEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public Service Commission that PEF limited the output of the Pasco Cogen facility to 50 MW on 1/16/08 from 0822 hours until 1527 hours.  The Pasco Cogen facility is interconnected to the PEF transmission system at PEF’s Union Hall substation.  PEF took this action in its capacity as Transmission Operator in order to ensure the reliability of the transmission system and prevent equipment damage.
The incident began at 0557 hours on 1/16/08 when system operators at the PEF Energy Control Center detected voltage problems on transmission elements near the Union Hall substation.  This problem was investigated and it was determined at 0810 hours that switch #4384 located at the Union Hall substation had failed, resulting in a single phase condition at the substation.
PEF contacted Tampa Electric Company (TEC) and at 0817 hours and a plan to isolate the failed switch was developed and implemented at 0822 hours by a reference order between PEF and TEC.  The switching required to isolate the failed switch temporarily reduced the ability of the PEF transmission system to accept the full output of the Pasco Cogen plant at the Union Hall substation.  As a result, Pasco Cogen was contacted at 0822 hours and requested to limit the output of their units to 50 MW due to transmission constraints until further notice.
Work began immediately to repair switch #4384 at Union Hall.  A clearance was issued at 0918 hours to begin repair work.  The repair work to the switch was completed and the clearance was released at 1449 hours.  Pasco Cogen and TEC were notified at 1505 that repairs were competed and that switching to return the system to normal configuration were pending.  At 1525 hours the system was returned to its normal configuration and reference order between PEF and TEC for this temporary switching was released.  At 1527 hours Pasco Cogen was notified that they were released to dispatch their units as they deem necessary.
